Cheaper books and
computer software

A ustralian consumers and small businesses can expect
lower prices for books, periodical publications, printed
music and computer software products as a result of

legislation introduced into Federal Parliament earlier this year.

Monitoring by the Australian Competition and Consumer
Commission (ACCC) over the last ten years shows that Aus-
tralian businesses have had to pay an average of 27 per cent
more for packaged business software than their overseas
competitors. Australia's small businesses also have to wait

longer than their overseas counterparts for software.

Analysis by the ACCC found that consumers often pay too
much for books and software. This legislation will help consum-
ers, small business and the education sector by producing lower
prices and greater opportunity to source and sell stock.

The Copyright Amendment (Parallel Importation) Bill
2001, currently before the Parliament, will remove existing
restrictions on the parallel importation of computer software
products (including popular applications for word process-
ing, database management and graphical analysis, popular

console and PC games, video arcade games and CD-ROMs).

It will also allow the importation of books, periodical pub-
lications such as journals and magazines, sheet music and elec-
tronic versions of these products. This means that Australian
businesses will be able to import for commercial purposes cop-
ies of these products produced legitimately overseas, without
obtaining the permission of the Australian copyright owner.

Contrary to claims made by opponents of the legislation,
the removal of parallel import restrictions will not lead to an
increase in piracy. Australian-produced software will still be
fully protected under the Digital Copyright regime. Parallel
imports are not pirated goods. They are genuine goods le-
gally sold in the country of export with the permission of the
copyright owner. Allowing parallel importation does not
mean that it will be legal to import pirated products. ]

National Centre for
Vocational Education Research

Forum: Australian apprenticeships: facts, fiction and future

Don't miss this presentation of the key findings from the most
comprehensive analysis of the Australian apprenticeship
system ever completed.

Eminent researchers will share their findings and discuss
what the future may bring. Discuss, comment and question

but, above all, participate in an exciting interactive format.

Facilitated by Mark McCrindle

16 May Adelaide — Hyatt Regency

23 May Melbourne — Eden on the Park

4 June Sydney — Sydney Hilton

13 June Darwin — Carlton Darwin

26 June Perth — Sheraton Perth Hotel

5 July Hobart — Hadleys

27 July Canberra — Chifley on Northbourne
10 August Brisbane — Novotel Brisbane

For more information or to register your interest:
phone 08 8333 8484 or e-mail: forums@ncver.edu.au,
http://www.ncver.edu.au/new&/conf/index.htm. ]
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Let us make your job easier

Whether it's a specialised journal or general interest publications,
Hinton Information Services will locate the periodicals you need.

* Over 60,000 titles from 10,000
publishers worldwide

+ Personalised service

+ We place the order and handle all
correspondence for you

+ Automatic renewals
+ No order total or company size restrictions

+ Australia’s first subscription management service

FreeCall 1800 249 721 Today

to ensure your collection is complete.

An IHS Company
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